Superintendent’s Report

January 22, 2018
I.       Governor’s Budget Proposal 
As everyone is fully aware by now, the address given last Tuesday night by Governor Bevin is one that continues to show he has no understanding of, and little concern for public education in the Commonwealth of Kentucky.  The cut to transportation alone equates to $600,000 for Spencer County.  Include that with the additional $400,000 anticipated to fulfill the obligations for CERS and we are immediately -$1,000,000 to begin budget discussions.  This doesn’t take into account line item cancellations of textbooks and instructional resources, professional development, Commonwealth Improvement Funds, and the additional KTRS burdens that may become another district cost.  Be that as it may, we must play the hand that is dealt and fortunately, many of our legislators are far more in tune with public education in Kentucky and will have the ultimate say.  However, make no mistake that budgetary pains will be handed down this spring so must prepare to act accordingly.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
*N/A
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES Construction Project/SCHS Proposal 
Justin will be present to give updates on the work that took place during Christmas Break on some of our more concerning areas of TES, and we have an action item to approve relating to the baseball field lights. 

VII. Enhanced Vocational Schedule (Spring)
Attached to my report is an e-mail I finalized with Brett Beaverson relating to addressing the on-going situation with our vocational students since Shelby County has added a week to both spring and fall break.  If this works, it could serve both as a springboard to future opportunities and capitalize on the Work Readiness initiatives we have strived to implement and achieve recently. 

VIII. Technology Infrastructure 
This is an item we’ve been working on since well before Christmas in order to bring it to the BOE for consideration prior to future actions of the General Assembly considering the last time we addressed recession, is was primarily at the expense of staff, technology, and transportation.  It took us years to recover the setback to infrastructure as it did to transportation and staff, and if we must go down that road again, at least we will be better prepared to do so.  
IX. Calendar Committee

The Calendar Committee Meeting for last Thursday was cancelled due to weather, but we were able to make it up earlier today as we had final consultation prior to bringing it to the BOE for approval. 
X. Review of Receipts and Expenditures (formerly known as the draft budget)
As a reminder, it’s been a few years now since school districts were mandated to pass a draft budget by January 31st without knowing the outcome of the legislative session.  Although a draft budget is not on the agenda to approve, the cycle of reviewing receipts and expenditures is listed under written communication.  The review includes information and financial figures we expect as of today, not hearsay or rumors about what the General Assembly will do.  Those changes will be captured and reflected during the following cycle in May.  
